
 
 

 
 

Attention all Dressage Tasmania Members and 
supporters! 
 
As I am sure you are aware, the Equestrian Australia 
State Dressage Championships will be held on the 5th 
and 6th of March 2016 at the Tasmanian Equestrian 
Centre, Lauderdale, in just a few weeks’ time.   
 
Tasks for the Champs have been allocated state-wide.  Our Southern Zone 
will be responsible for ground preparation.  We already have a reputation 
for having beautiful grounds for the past two Champs. This doesn't happen 
without your help. We need your help to make sure the grounds are in tip-
top shape to host this, our pinnacle competition of the Dressage 
competition calendar. 
 
Southern Zone is holding a Working Bee on SUNDAY the 28th of February 
from 10am, to be followed by a BBQ to feed the hard-working team. 
 
Jobs on the list (and what to bring) include: 
 

1. New telegraph poles have been secured so we need a handful of 
“Blokes” to help move them into place. (bring crow-bars, block-
busters, chainsaws and the like)  

2. Weeding in and around the arenas (bring spray units, rakes and 
gloves) SZ will supply herbicide spray 

3. Mowing (hand mowers and whipper-snippers) 
4. Re-painting of letters around arenas (paint brushes) 
5. New letter markers to go around Arena 4 
6. General tidy-up of grounds. 

 
We hope we will see you at TEC on the 28th! 
Many hands will make light work of making our grounds look their best so 
everyone can enjoy a great championship event! 
 
Please RSVP to Jenny Hodder for catering purposes on  
0409 797 894. 

 
 


